Additional Late Comments Submitted by G. Fry, Northeast Utilities




From: frygr@nu.com
Sent: Tuesday, March 01, 2011 16:03
To: Galik, Cory; naesbmail@naesb.org
Subject: Support for EM&V Forum Comments re Wholesale EE M&V Standards
Dear NAESB Executive Committee, 

        I am a member of the energy efficiency community involved in energy efficiency program evaluation, measurement and verification. 
I am in charge of evaluation of energy efficiency programs for Northeast Utilities, including Connecticut Light & Power and Western Massachusetts Electric Company. 
I have more than 15 years of experience in the field, much of that with the Massachusetts utility commission. 

        I have reviewed a copy of the LATE FORMAL COMMENTS of February 28, 2011, produced by the Regional EM&V Forum, with input from stakeholders. 
I support their recommendation requesting deletion of WEQ.020.3.11.1.9. 
That provision covers proxy variable accuracy requirements for the NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrants Business Practice Standards for Measurement and Verification of Energy Efficiency Products. 

        I concur with the reasons for the recommendation that were noted in the comments. 
Briefly, the provision would raise costs without improving overall accuracy. 

        I am especially struck by reason #2. 
For complex systems, often involving HVAC, requirement WEQ.020.3.11.1.9 might eliminate measurements at many sites that would otherwise be sampled. 
I think this means that many, or even most, of the sites with the largest savings would be eliminated from the sample, late in the game. 
I fear that this, in turn, would yield (at best) an inefficient sample design, and (at worst) a seriously biased sample. 
Bias was always my biggest worry when I worked at the commission, while precision concerns took a back seat. 

Sincerely, 
Gene Fry, PhD
Northeast Utilities
Conservation & Load Management
Program Evaluation Manager
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